InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

ph: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax: 011 57 1 337 5890/ 342 0592 / 566 2071

Senor Presidente Alvaro Uribe Velez

Presidente de la República de Colombia 
	via fax: 011-571-570 2000 /570 2022

Dr. Luis Camilo Osorio

Fiscalía General de la Nación, Colombia

	via fax: 011 57 1 560 4630/566 4573

Sr. Sabas Pretelt de la Vega

Ministro del Interior y de Justicia, Colombia
	


September 2, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are deeply concerned for the safety of Lilia Solano,  director of the non-governmental human rights organization Proyecto Justicia y Vida (Justice and Life Project).  She has received telephone death threats after she staged a protest in the national parliament against government plans to grant immunity from prosecution to army-backed paramilitary groups. 

As part of the government’s “dialogue'' with paramilitary groups, three national paramilitary leaders were invited to address the Colombian Congress on July 28.   Lilia Solano and Ivan Cepeda, another human rights defender, staged a protest inside the debating chamber and were evicted by police.  Since then she has received several death threats on both her home and mobile telephones, and the offices of Proyecto Justicia y Vida have been kept under constant surveillance by unknown men. 

Lilia Solano is also an academic working in the Faculty of Law, Political and Social Sciences at the Colombian National University in Bogotá. In 2003 she helped organize a series of conferences about the history of violence in Colombia.  Following the September conference, a website maintained by one of the largest paramilitary groups accused Lilia Solana and other organizers of “championing the cause of drug-trafficking guerrillas.”  In the past, such accusations have often been followed by serious human rights violations such as “disappearances,” murders, or torture, committed by army-backed paramilitary groups and by members of the security forces. 

As a result of these reports, we strongly urge your government to:

· Take immediate steps to offer effective protection to Lilia Solana and other workers of the Proyecto Justicia y Vida who have reportedly received death threats, so that they can carry on their legitimate and important work in defense of human rights;

· Immediately conduct a full and impartial investigation into this and all cases where human rights defenders have been threatened, make the results public, and bring those responsible to justice;

· Fully implement the principles of the Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, adopted by the UN General Assembly on December 9, 1998.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

cc:
Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno, Embassy of Colombia – via fax: 1 202 232 8643


Corporacion Colectivo de Abogados 'Jose Alvear Restrepo' – AA 33035 – Bogotá, Colombia (via mail)


Ambassador William B Wood – via fax: 011-571-315-2197


Charles Barclay, Desk Officer for Colombia, US State Department – via fax: 1 202 647 2628

UA_255-04 Colombia
The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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